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As a taxpayer, I am puzzled at why adver-

tising campaigns for health insurance appear 
to promote high-risk behaviors? Do I as a 
taxpayer have to cover the consequences of 
these high-risk behaviors? Does the govern-
ment agree with this? In an age when many 
insurance companies risk stratify your pre-
miums based on smoking, obesity, blood 
pressure and cholesterol levels, where does 
the government stand on the high-risk be-
haviors in these ads? Will Americans have to 
share the costs? 

The new health care plan is an opportunity 
to teach our populations about health re-
sponsibility, avoidance of risky behaviors, 
and promotion of good choices, because our 
country is shouldering it. Health insurance 
advertising should promote responsible be-
havior, no matter the source of the adver-
tising. Please take a stand. 

Sincerely, 
JULIE WELCH, MD, 

Emergency Medicine Physician 
and Educator. 
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PERSONAL EXPLANATION 

HON. VICKY HARTZLER 
OF MISSOURI 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Thursday, December 12, 2013 

Mrs. HARTZLER. Mr. Speaker, on Wednes-
day, December 11, 2013, I was unable to 
vote. Had I been present, I would have voted 
as follows: On rollcall No. 636, ‘‘yea.’’ 
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IN HONOR OF MURIEL JOHNSON’S 
80TH BIRTHDAY 

HON. DORIS O. MATSUI 
OF CALIFORNIA 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Thursday, December 12, 2013 

Ms. MATSUI. Mr. Speaker, I rise today in 
recognition of Muriel Johnson, an unparalleled 
leader and a prominent member of our com-
munity, as she celebrates her 80th birthday. I 
ask my colleagues to join me in honoring this 
great civic-minded woman whose vision and 
commitment to both public service and the 
arts has contributed so much to the Sac-
ramento region. 

A Sacramento resident since 1962, Muriel 
has dedicated her life to public service and 
civic involvement. She served several terms 
on the Sacramento County Board of Super-
visors, was elected President of the California 
State Association of Counties (CSAC) and 
served on the CSAC Board of Directors for 
twelve years. She also served as Chair of the 
Sacramento Area Council of Governments and 
was the Governor’s appointee to the Capitol 
Area Committee for eleven years. Additionally 
Muriel served on the Sacramento Public Li-
brary Authority, Sacramento Area Flood Con-
trol Agency, Cable Commission, Sacramento 
Regional Sanitation District, Sacramento Re-
gional Transit, and the Sacramento Air Quality 
Management District. An ardent advocate for 
women leaders, Muriel served as President for 
the California Elected Women’s Association 
for Education and Research, now known as 
California Women Lead, working to increase 
appointments of women to state boards and 
commissions. 

As a steadfast leader in our community, 
Muriel has championed local causes and orga-

nizations, raising funds for charities and hold-
ing various leadership positions, including 
President of the Crocker Art Museum and of 
the Sacramento Junior League. Muriel was 
appointed Director of the California Arts Coun-
cil by Governor Arnold Schwarzenegger in 
2005 and during her six year tenure, she pro-
moted awareness of and public participation in 
the arts, while strengthening outreach and 
education efforts. A consistent supporter of in-
vesting in local arts, Muriel championed Sac-
ramento County’s Art in Public Places which 
expands the presence of art in public spaces. 
In 2004 she was named the Sacramento Met-
ropolitan Chamber of Commerce’s 
‘‘Sacramentan of the Year’’ honoring her dec-
ades of dedication to our community. 

Mr. Speaker, I ask that my colleagues join 
me today in recognizing the great life of my 
friend and mentor, Muriel Johnson, as she 
celebrates her 80th birthday with her husband 
Ernest, her children, grandchildren, friends 
and family in Sacramento. Her work has made 
a lasting impact on our community. 
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RECOGNIZING THE SERVICE OF 
EARL P. WILLIAMS 

HON. JIM COSTA 
OF CALIFORNIA 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Thursday, December 12, 2013 

Mr. COSTA. Mr. Speaker, I rise today to 
recognize Mr. Earl P. Williams as he is hon-
ored with the Lifetime Achievement Award by 
the California Cotton Ginners and Growers As-
sociations (CCGGA). Earl is the first individual 
to ever receive the Lifetime Achievement 
Award. His decades of service and dedication 
to cotton ginners and growers around Cali-
fornia and the entire nation make him very de-
serving of this recognition. I have also worked 
with him personally over the years and know 
him to be one of the leaders of American agri-
culture. 

Since 1997, Earl has been the President 
and Chief Executive Officer of CCGGA. The 
associations represent California’s cotton gin-
ning and cotton growing industry in the legal, 
legislative, and regulatory arenas. 

Earl’s passion for cotton farming began at a 
young age due to his family’s background in 
the industry. He spent his childhood years in 
Arkansas, and in 1958, his family moved to 
Buttonwillow, California. After graduating from 
high school in Shafter, California, Earl went on 
to Cal Poly, San Luis Obispo where he re-
ceived his Bachelor of Science Degree in 
Crop Production. His background in cotton 
growing and technical understanding of crop 
production prepared him well to serve at 
CCGGA. From day one, Earl has understood 
the importance of hard work, and he knows 
what it takes to produce quality crops. 

Earl was one of fifteen charter members of 
the California Cotton Ginners Association 
board of directors from 1972 to 1980. He is 
the past chairman of the Cal Poly, San Luis 
Obispo Crop Science Department’s Advisory 
Council; a past board member of the Agricul-
tural Energy Consumers Association; and a 
past board member of the California Agricul-
tural Education Foundation which oversees 
the California Ag Leadership Program. Earl is 
a founding member and past Chairman of the 
Agricultural President’s Council. He is also an 

advisor to the National Cotton Council of 
America, the American Cotton Producers, and 
the National Cotton Ginners Association. Earl 
serves on the board of directors of Supima, 
and he is on the Western Agricultural Proc-
essors Association’s board of directors. Earl’s 
wealth of knowledge coupled with his ability to 
get things done make him a great leader for 
the cotton farming community. 

Mr. Speaker, I ask my colleagues to join me 
in recognizing Mr. Earl P. Williams for the con-
tributions he has made to the cotton industry. 
He serves as a pillar of the agriculture com-
munity, and I thank him for his hard work and 
devotion to maintaining California’s valuable 
agricultural strength. 
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PERSONAL EXPLANATION 

HON. TOM MARINO 
OF PENNSYLVANIA 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Thursday, December 12, 2013 

Mr. MARINO. Mr. Speaker, on rollcall No. 
630, I was unable to make the vote due to in-
clement weather, had I been present, I would 
have voted ‘‘yea.’’ 
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HONORING MAE ELIZABETH 
ROBINSON 

HON. JEFF DENHAM 
OF CALIFORNIA 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Thursday, December 12, 2013 

Mr. DENHAM. Mr. Speaker, I rise today to 
acknowledge and honor the life of a beloved 
mother, grandmother, great-grandmother, and 
great-great-grandmother Mae Elizabeth Robin-
son. She was born on October 9, 1917, and 
departed her earthly habitat to join Heaven’s 
family on December 5, 2013. She was the 
center of the family universe and will be so 
missed. 

Mae was a licensed psychiatric technician 
for the State of California. She loved her fam-
ily first and loved to host family dinners, which 
were well known, especially for her fried chick-
en. In her later years she enjoyed playing 
cards with her retired friends. 

Mae Robinson was an active member near-
ly 54 years of the Escalon Republican Women 
Federated Club, California Federation of Re-
publican Women and National Federation of 
Republican Women. At age 96, Mae served 
most recently as Vice President of the Escalon 
RWF club and participated in meetings, activi-
ties, Escalon Park Fete, and ‘Get out the Vote’ 
efforts in the last election cycle. Mae was 
known as Mrs. Republican Woman in the 
Escalon community and served as a mentor to 
many with great enthusiasm and energy. 

Mae was preceded in death by her hus-
band, Claude Robinson and son, Charles Al-
fred Robinson. 

She leaves behind three children: Colleen 
Woods (Fresno), Bonnie Tabor (Modesto), 
Carl Robinson (Stockton), and a daughter-in- 
law, Helen Robinson; two siblings: Gladys 
Eiland (Los Angeles) and Alfred Stapleton 
(Modesto); six grandchildren: Rick McCombs 
(Modesto), Cindy Brown (Fresno), Michael 
McCombs (Modesto), Diane Goin (Clovis), 
Cheryl Camacho (San Antonio, TX) and 
Robbie Robinson (San Angelo, TX). 
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Mr. Speaker, please join me in honoring 

Mae Elizabeth Robinson for her accomplish-
ments and contributions. The life of Mae Rob-
inson serves as an example of excellence to 
those in her life, and her legacy will not be 
soon forgotten. 
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HONORING MICHAEL LEE PLEZ 

HON. BENNIE G. THOMPSON 
OF MISSISSIPPI 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Thursday, December 12, 2013 

Mr. THOMPSON of Mississippi. Mr. Speak-
er, I rise today to pay honor to Mr. Michael 
Lee Plez; a community advocate and unsung 
hero for the children on the west side of 
Tallahatchie County. 

Michael is a minister by trade, but a father 
of many, not just his own but all children. His 
passion and love to help children comes from 
his own childhood story. He was raised in a 
single parent home, where his mother was 
also his father. He joined the West 
Tallahatchie Mentor Male Involvement organi-
zation to encourage children at an early age 
by reading to them and participating in edu-
cational and fun activities. His colleagues and 
community members saw this passion in him 
and voted him as President of the Board for 
the Tallahatchie County Headstart Center. 
There was a lack of male involvement in the 
lives of children in the county, so, Michael 
reached out to the men and fathers and got 
their commitment and support on his efforts to 
increase male involvement. And, now the word 
on the street is that he has been successful in 
doing so because he led the charge as the 
model. Michael got the men to donate their 
time, skills and money to this worthy cause. 
Male presence began to increase in activities 
during school, after school and even on week-
ends. 

Mr. Speaker, I ask my colleagues to join me 
in recognizing an unsung hero for the children 
on the west side of Tallahatchie County, Mr. 
Michael Lee Plez. 
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UNIVERSITY OF NEW ORLEANS 

HON. CEDRIC L. RICHMOND 
OF LOUISIANA 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Thursday, December 12, 2013 

Mr. RICHMOND. Mr. Speaker, I rise today 
to honor fifty-six African-American students 
whose bravery and determination resulted in 
the University of New Orleans being the first 
university in the American South to open as a 
fully integrated institution of higher education. 
This year is the 55th anniversary of that his-
toric moment in my district. 

Established in 1956, The University of New 
Orleans was originally called Louisiana State 
University in New Orleans, or LSUNO. Class-
es began in September 1958 with a total of 
1,460 students, all freshmen and double the 
number originally anticipated. Of that total, 
fifty-six African-American students registered 
to attend LSUNO that fall. 

Four years after the Supreme Court struck 
down ‘‘separate, but equal’’ in the landmark 
Brown vs. Board of Education case, there 
were still some who would seek to deny these 

students admission to the public university. 
Civil rights activists led by Alexander Pierre 
Tureaud, an attorney for the New Orleans 
chapter of the National Association for the Ad-
vancement of Colored People (NAACP) during 
the civil rights movement, and Ernest V. 
‘‘Dutch’’ Morial, who later became a two-term 
New Orleans mayor, brought suit in federal 
court to allow black students to attend LSUNO 
While the local branch of the NAACP sought 
to prepare the African-American students for 
their groundbreaking efforts, leaders of the 
White Citizens Council of Greater New Orle-
ans worked to provide harassing and degrad-
ing conditions for the students on a daily 
basis. Some of the African-American students 
were not able to endure such conditions for 
many weeks, while others remained in place 
for a few semesters. One of them, Mrs. Louise 
Williams Arnolie, still managed to graduate 
within four years. 

The students encouraged one another 
throughout the painful process. LSUNO’s 
classrooms and campus were integrated, but 
its privately managed dining hall barred Afri-
can-Americans. The students petitioned the 
LSUNO administration to end the cafeteria’s 
contract. Following continued pressure from 
attorneys Tureaud and Morial, as well as stu-
dent boycotts, Dean Homer Hitt gave the cafe-
teria’s managers an ultimatum in the fall se-
mester of 1960: Either serve all students or 
give up the lease. The company chose to give 
up the lease, and every part of the university 
was by then integrated. 

Today, the University of New Orleans is 
ranked by U.S. News and World Report as the 
most ethnically diverse public university in the 
state. Let us never forget that this remarkable 
diversity did not come easily. I would like to 
acknowledge the names of those fifty-six 
brave and determined individuals who enrolled 
at the University of New Orleans in 1958: 
Brenda Holman Allen, Vincent A. Angeletta, 
Louise Williams Arnolie, Charles P. Breaux, 
Yvonne Buckles, Dorothy M. Caulfield, Janice 
E. Coleman-Sawyer, Laurence Crawford, Shir-
ley M. Crawford, Claudine Curtis, Crystal M. 
Davis, Samuel Dugar, Josephine Eli, Wilson 
(Willison) Fleming, Harold L. Fontenette, Fer-
dinand J. Fortune III, Phillip L. Fortune, Gene-
va M. Gambrell, Jo Ann Gaskin, Charles S. 
Gibson, Peggy M.C. Jackson, Shirley M. Jen-
nings, Alvin F. Johnson, Ervin C. Kinsey, Dan-
iel J. Lewis, Sylvester Lyle Jr., Ernestine M. 
Lyons, Rosalee Mckinley, Rosemary J. 
McLean, Doris J. Mackey, Lucy Madere, Rose 
Mary Mays, Priscilla L. Metoyer, Phillip J. 
Mitchell, Joseph L. Narcisse, Gwendolyn A. 
Norman, Audrey M. Page, Walter L. Peck, 
Marilyn J. Phillips, Nelson J. Pierce, Samuel 
G. Poplus, Geraldine Reimonenq, William 
Ricks, Patricia R. Robinson, Ronald Shiloh, 
Charles W. Smith, Mildred T. Smith, Warren 
A. Smith, Jacquelyn M. Stansberry, Gloria 
Stokes, Angela A. Vaughn, Jennie F. 
Warmington, Algie V. Williams, Charles K. Wil-
liams, Joseph L. Williams, and Ellis Wilson. 
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PERSONAL EXPLANATION 

HON. ALLYSON Y. SCHWARTZ 
OF PENNSYLVANIA 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 
Thursday, December 12, 2013 

Ms. SCHWARTZ. Mr. Speaker, on rollcall 
No. 634, I was unable to be present for 

S1471, had I been present, I would have 
voted ‘‘yes.’’ 
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IN HONOR OF DEAN MAXWELL 
MITCHELL 

HON. MIKE McINTYRE 
OF NORTH CAROLINA 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Thursday, December 12, 2013 

Mr. MCINTYRE. Mr. Speaker, I rise to ex-
press my strong and heartfelt appreciation of 
Mr. Dean Maxwell Mitchell, who has served as 
my Chief of Staff and Press Secretary since I 
was first sworn in to Congress in 1997. As he 
prepares to retire from more than seventeen 
years of service to my staff and me to the 
State of North Carolina, and to our nation, it 
is only appropriate that he be honored today. 

A native of Quitman, Georgia, Dean grad-
uated from the University of Georgia in 1986. 
He moved to Washington, D.C. and worked 
for U.S. Representative Charles Hatcher for 
eight years, during which time he rose from 
Staff Assistant to Legislative Assistant to Leg-
islative Director, and ultimately served as his 
Chief of Staff. Before joining my office, he also 
worked as a Government Affairs Representa-
tive at King & Spalding Law Firm. 

Upon my election to Congress in 1996, I 
knew I wanted to select an ethical, effective, 
intelligent Chief of Staff and Press Secretary 
who would serve the people of Eastern North 
Carolina with honor and kindness. Not only did 
I find those qualities in Dean, but I also found 
a friend and brother in Christ whom I have not 
only depended upon, but also admired. 

For the past seventeen years, Dean has 
served as Chief of Staff and Press Secretary 
in my Washington office, which serves North 
Carolina’s Seventh Congressional District. In 
his two critical roles, Dean has acted as my 
chief advisor on policy, communications, polit-
ical matters, budget, and personnel; he has 
successfully managed the day-to-day oper-
ations of five congressional offices and twenty- 
one employees; he has instituted a number of 
effective outreach initiatives to assist constitu-
ents; he has supported our democracy by 
keeping the people of Eastern North Carolina 
informed about the work we do on their behalf. 
Not only this, but he has personally helped 
thousands of residents of the Seventh District 
with a wide range of requests, from the simple 
to the complex. On countless occasions, he 
has gone far beyond the obligations of duty for 
our constituents and staff. 

Over the course of seventeen years, Dean 
has held his position of leadership with integ-
rity, grace, and a spirit of giving. He has dem-
onstrated an enduring and enthusiastic dedi-
cation to public service that makes him worthy 
of this recognition. Mr. Speaker, as Dean 
Mitchell’s service to the Seventh Congres-
sional District comes to a close, I ask you to 
join me in applauding his hard work and un-
wavering leadership. 

May God’s blessings always be upon him 
and his dear wife, Maggie, as well as his 
sons, Campbell, Henry, and Porter. 
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